    WORK SESSION ON TOWN RENOVATIONS AT 6:00PM
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Town of Rangely 

             June 23, 2015 - 7:00pm
Minutes
Rangely Board of Trustees (Town Council)

Frank Huitt, Mayor

Joseph Nielsen, Mayor Pro Tem

Lisa Hatch, Trustee

Andrew Shaffer, Trustee                                           
Dan Eddy, Trustee

Ann Brady, Trustee

Kristin Steele, Trustee

1. Call to Order  Frank Huitt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
2. Roll Call  Frank Huitt, Joseph Nielsen, Dan Eddy, Lisa Hatch,  and Kristin Steele present, Andrew Shaffer and Ann Brady absent
3. Invocation Joe Nielsen lead the invocation
4. Pledge of Allegiance Peter Brixius lead the Pledge of Allegiance
5. Minutes of Meeting
a. Approval of the minutes of the June 9, 2015 meeting.  Lisa Hatch motioned to approve the minutes for June 9, 2015, Dan Eddy seconded, motion passed
6. Petitions and Public Input
Ed Ballenger came to address the council about the new ATV code within the Town limits.  Ed stated that the kids driving close to White River Village drive in a reckless manner and with no regard for other traffic or pedestrians.  Denver Ave is a very busy street.  These riders are not using the road to get out of Town which is what he believes the code was created for.  Ed would like to know who will be responsible if he has an accident with one of the unlicensed drivers since they do not have any insurance requirements.  Ed believes that there is a better way to approach this issue.  Ed also inquired if the Town is going to complete Ariel spraying.  Frank said that yes there would be spraying on June 26th.  Peter said he would discuss the ATV issue with Chief Wilczek as he has seen some riders being somewhat reckless also.  Frank said that there will always be a few that do not follow the guidelines set, he believes that we need to punish the offenders and not the responsible riders.  Frank also pointed out that there should be some parental responsibilities for these issues as well.  Ed hopes that we can come to an agreement that would satisfy everyone’s safety.  He would only allow legal drivers on the road.  Peter believes that we can deal with ATV riders that are not following the code.  The council thanked Ed for his concerns.
7. Changes to the Agenda  Add Personnel Committee meeting under Item #9
8. Public Hearings - 7:15pm
9. Committee/Board Meetings
a. Personnel Committee Meeting June 23, 2015 at 2:00 PM.  Personnel issues within the Utilities department were discussed as pertaining to Alden VandenBrink’s departure.  The committee approved moving Don Reed into an interim position as supervisor until another applicant or he is chosen as the successful applicant for that position.  Alden is also under contract as the “A” operator under control of the Plant.
10. Supervisor Reports – See Attached
11. Reports from Officers – Town Manager Update   Peter updated the council that Kelli Nieberger and Lisa Piering received the safety champion awards from CIRSA.  Peter took away from the CML meetings that we need to get on the economic development bandwagon and try to encourage new growth and or tourism that will affect our community in a positive manner.  Fiber optics were described as the “new water”.  Having fiber optics to every door in our community will drastically change our dynamics and open the door to more opportunities.  Peter said that the “We-Rock” event was well attended and there was a great crowd.  Frank, Kristin and Peter attended the tank meeting.  The tank founders have some great ideas about how to promote the tank and make it a destination for musicians.  Peter asked the county if they will be able to provide fiber optics to the tank to put their idea’s to use.  Frank believes that there will be some positive effects from their plans.  Frank and Kristen were very impressed with some of their ideas and how they plan to involve the community.  Peter also has Jocelyn Mullen working on outdoor enthusiast activities such as boating/kayaking and mountain biking.  They took a float trip down the river with a group which is really bringing a lot of attention from the groups that Jocelyn is associated with.  Peter said further economic development should be planned just for good cause.  The Senergy duplex’s are fully occupied.  Industrial sites are now few. We do not have many sites left unless we can start developing some of the plots east of Buck n Bull.  Peter talked about the event speaker at CML’s opening session and how motivational she was.  The governor was late because of traffic on I70, so there was no Q & A session.  Gas line project on Raven and Rangely has been a difficult project.  The locates were often mis-located so unfortunately we had some Centurylink.  The Town will have to take some responsibility for a few of the line hits.  White River Village has about two weeks left on the breezeway remodel and then a request will be made for grant funds.  The pre-walk through for water plant project was completed today.  The bids are slated to come in July 7.  We may not get all of the water line projects completed this year but can move forward and complete them in 2016.  Crushing operations are beginning south of Town with Urie’s working on that project.  Urie’s will produce 4-5 years’ worth of useable materials and will provide us with more road base materials.  July 20th Walter environmental will excavate the corner of Main & Stanolind. Contaminated material will be hauled to the landfill to complete the remediation of the 5S lot in front of the Car Museum.  Lisa Hatch wanted to update that the Hang Gliders are returning to the Blue Mountain site and would like to keep that event going as an annual event.  Frank said we should see a few people using Rangely amenities with each glider so that should be a great event for our community and surrounding areas.  Lisa Hatch said that Bob Rankin would like to come to Rangely and get to know the community and our needs so it would be good to think about when an opportune time would be for his visit.
12. New Business
a. Discussion and Action to Approve 2014 Audited Financials and Independent Auditors Report.  Marlo Coats from Colorado CPA Services came to the meeting to present the 2014 Audit, and reminded the Council that we had to have a single audit because of the loan receipts that were received by the Town in 2014.  There were no Audit Notes of significance other than the Wastewater Fund was over budget.  Dan Eddy motioned to approve the Audited 2014 Financials, Joe Nielsen seconded, motion passed
b. Discussion and Action to Approve the Financial Statements for May 2015.  Lisa Hatch motioned to approve the Financial Statements for May 2015, Kristin Steele seconded, motion passed
c. Discussion and Action to Approve Liquor License Renewal for Pinyon Tree Liquors.  Dan Eddy motioned to approve the Liquor License Renewal for Pinyon Tree Liquors, Kristin Steele seconded, motion passed
d. Discussion and Action authorizing development of a grant for the improvements needed for the Rio Blanco County and Rangely Court & Court Chambers Renovations.  Joe Nielsen motioned to approve the grant application for the improvements for RBC and TOR Court and Court Chamber Renovations, Lisa Hatch seconded, motion passed
13. Informational Items
a. Senior Picnic July 22nd  at 11:30 – 1:30 Elks Park
14. Scheduled Announcements

a. Rangely School District board meeting is scheduled for June 23, 2015 at 6:15pm.

b. Rangely District Library regular meeting July 13, 2015 at 5:00pm.

c. Rangely District Hospital board meeting is scheduled for June 25, 2015 at 6:00pm. 

d. Rural Fire Protection District board meeting is scheduled for July 20, 2015 at 7:00pm.

e. Western Rio Blanco Park & Recreation District meeting July 13, 2015 at 7:00pm.
f. Rio Blanco Water Conservancy District board meeting is June 24, 2015 at 7:00pm. 
g. Rangely Chamber of Commerce board meeting is scheduled for July 16, 2015 at 12:00pm.
15. Adjournment   
Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm          

